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Please Support the Advertisers in this Newsletter.   

Editorial……… 

Lockdown 3 has beaten us to the printers so this 

is only going to be a digital newsletter after all. 

Could those of you who find it on the internet 

please let those who rely on the printed copy 

know of its existence and ideally provide a way 

for them to see it (bubbles permitting). 

Since the usual family Christmas service at St. 

Elgin’s has not been able to go ahead, Shirley 

Hebden  put out a call for window displays and 

Christmas lights which she incorporated into a 

Window Wander for everyone to enjoy. The 

village has been wonderfully decorated and 

some of the displays appear on the front page. 

 

THANK YOU! 

Paul Butler would like to thank the very 

kind person who left him Christmas gifts 

at the clubhouse on the playing fields. 

The ladies of the PTFA have been very busy 

continuing to raise funds for the school (see 

inside). 

The item on the ‘plane crash continued to 

generate feedback and I‘ve been lent a copy of 

the navigator’s book “One Wing High” which is 

available for anyone to borrow. I found it a 

fascinating account of what some of that 

generation went through. What impressed me 

most was that by the end of the war, having 

flown several missions, two of the crew were 

still only nineteen. Compare that to those of 

todays’ teenagers who require sanitised lyrics to 

“Fairytale of New York” …… 

An advert here doesn’t necessarily mean that a 

business is open – you need to ‘phone to find 

out. In some cases the advert is in so that they 

are not forgotten during the lockdown. 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep the stories coming in – photos in 

particular are always appreciated. If you have 

something to put in but can’t send us a digital 

file, handwritten copy will suffice and we will 

type it up. You may have a service to offer or be 

a tradesman and an advert in the printed 

newsletter would reach every household in the 

village. As it is, any adverts carried in the digital 

only version will be free of charge and any 

monies paid will be carried over to the next 

printed issue. 

 
 

 Advertisement rates 

       b & w    colour 
Creditcard size        £4.00            - 
Quarter page        £7.25            - 
Third page              £8.25             -   
 Half page        £11.50      £15.50 
 Full page        £21.00      £26.00 

        Y TURNER CFHP 

Foothealthcare Practitioner 
Turneryvonne1@sky.com 

   Toe nail trimming, corn removal,  Diabetic foothealth 
care,  callus reduction, verrucas 

 

26a Main Street 

North Frodingham 
01262 488958         07811888473 

mailto:Turneryvonne1@sky.com
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History Group 

The History Group has again not had a meeting. 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
everyone in the group and all in the village best 
wishes for 2021. 

Thank you for all the feedback about the plane 
crash behind the Blue Post. 
(Ed. – since the last issue, the son of the navigator got in 

touch with me, wanting to make contact with the niece of 
the rear gunner. They have since been able to exchange 
memories of their relatives. The son, Pete Lomas gave me 
a copy of his father’s book “A Navigator’s Story – One Wing 
High” and it is available for anyone who may be interested 

to borrow – just let me know and I’ll pass it on.) 

Following on from this I was shown information 
about another plane crash which mentions North 
Frodingham range. 
I did a bit of research and found this extract and 
some photos. 
The photos show where the range was and what 
looks like an abandoned look out. 

I haven’t been to the place which is off the 
Brandesburton road myself, but if anyone has any 
information it would be great to hear from you. 

“Halifax bomber- The crew flying this aircraft 
were new to 158 Squadron, having only arrived 
five days earlier. At 20.17hrs on 8th November 
1944 the crew of this 158 Squadron aircraft took 
off from Lissett airfield to undertake a cross 
country night bombing on the range at North 
Frodingham combined with a local flying training 
exercise. The aircraft took off and climbed slowly 
to 400 feet but then dived into the ground almost 
immediately after near to the village of Gembling. 
Although it was never proven to be why the 
aircraft crashed, it was found that the aircraft's 
elevators had been incorrectly trimmed prior to 
taking off, instead of the -1 degree that was 
required they were set at +3 degrees.” 

Anne Mahl 

Brigadier Alan J Simmons 
Many of you will be aware that Brigadier Alan 
Simmons died recently. 

Alan was born in London in 1930. Conscripted into 
the army in 1948, he saw service in Cyprus, 
Germany, Belgium, and the UK, until his final 
posting as Commandant of the Army School of 
Mechanical Transport at Leconfield in 1982 – with 
the rank of Brigadier. 

In 1985 he retired, and moved, with wife Bobbie, 
to Park House, North Frodingham, where he lived 
for nearly 30 years. He took an active part in 
village life – particularly St Elgins Church and 
Parish Council (serving as Chair for a while). He 
was also involved with the first refurbishment of 
the village hall playground. 
Between 1987 and 1998 he was Secretary, and 
later Chairman of what was then the first branch 
in Humberside of SSAFA – a cause close to his 
heart. 

Following a fall, and hospitalisation in 2015, the 
Brigadier was discharged to recuperate at 
Riverhead Hall, Driffield. He decided he liked it 
there and stayed there until his death in 2020.  

Angela Wilkinson 
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Please beware Amazon scam alert  
 
I’ve had a call from 07431 672366 this morning. 
The lady asked for me by name, and had my full 
name and address. She said that she was calling 
from Amazon Customer Services, and that she 
was confirming that I wanted to renew my 
Amazon Prime account.  
 
She was very insistent that she was genuine and 
that I should listen to her, and kept repeating this. 
I explained that I don’t have Amazon Prime, and 
apart from the free 30 day trial, I never have had. 
Again, she told me that it was a genuine call and 
that my account hadn’t been cancelled after my 
trial period. She became very verbally abusive, so 
I ended the call.  
 
I get the prerecorded call from “Amazon” virtually 
every day, asking me to press 1 to speak to 

Customer services etc, but this is the first live 
operator I’ve ever had. I rang Amazon Customer 
Services from a different phone, and they 
confirmed that they EVER call customers 
regarding their accounts unless asked to. They 
also said that the scammers are “Upping their 
game” as people are becoming aware of the 
recorded calls, so are now using live “Amazon 
associates” to try to get our bank details etc. I was 
also asked to report the number to Action Fraud.  
Please make everyone aware of this, and not to 
respond to the calls, or give out any personal 
information. 
 
Downloaded from the local Facebook group 
page. 

 

 
  
A Farmer’s Lament – Phil M 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At this time of year we are quiet on the farm so 

on the Sunday after Christmas, my wife and I 

were walking down one of our grass margins 

adjacent to the roadside ditch running alongside 

the Northern boundary on Grange Road. 

 

To my displeasure I picked up a can of Rockstar 

Energy drink, which someone had clearly hurled 

from a passing vehicle or cycle on the road, this 

in itself is not uncommon but it is the unintended 

impact of this irresponsible act that really upset 

me and my wife. 

 

As I normally do I started to empty the can so I 

could take it home and put it into our recycling 

bin, a service I must congratulate ERYC on  

 

 

 

 

providing. We have relatives all around the 

Country we have stayed with and I must say 

ours is the easiest recycling system by far. 

 

Now to get to my real grievance, as I was 

emptying the can I realised the previous owner 

had not consumed all the contents, as I kept 

pouring I realised the can was still too heavy so I 

flicked it in my hand and out came a slug. This in 

itself was not a problem to me - as a farmer I 

have no affection for slugs, but it was the next 

two lifeless bodies that followed out of the can 

that upset me.  

 

It was not only the fact that the two Field Mice 

were dead but their part in the food chain had 

not been fulfilled as valuable food for Barn Owls 

or Kestrels both species, we as farmers are 

targeted as causing their decline due to loss of 

habitat or pesticide use. 

 

As you can see a simple act of littering can have 

consequences far greater than the act itself, the 

leftover drink inside has warnings on the can of 

its high Caffeine content which is what I assume 

killed the mice having initially been drawn in by 

the sugary smell of the leftover drink. 

 

Enough of a moan, but please next time to all 

concerned please take home your litter and 

place where appropriate in your ERYC  excellent 

Blue Bin so as not to leave what amounts to 

lethal death traps all over our countryside. 



Willowgarth 

Cake & Coffee Shop 

Find us on Facebook

Willowgarth Cake and Coffee Shop

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://nhsbtdbe.blob.core.windows.net/umbraco-assets-corp/1226/facebook-icon-preview-1.png&imgrefurl=https://www.nhsbt.nhs.uk/get-involved/partners/our-partners/facebook/&docid=yMXusvrO-ZUkLM&tbnid=zFoz1wrgvmpKBM:&vet=10ahUKEwj6zOzf1rjdAhUrCMAKHVN8A3AQMwiwASgDMAM..i&w=512&h=512&bih=931&biw=1920&q=Facebook&ved=0ahUKEwj6zOzf1rjdAhUrCMAKHVN8A3AQMwiwASgDMAM&iact=mrc&uact=8


Useful Phone Numbers 

Neighbourhood Watch 488640 

Beeford Surgery 488234 

Use this number also for 
emergencies. Reception opening 
hours 8am to 12 & 4pm to 6pm 
Closed Wed afternoon 

 Mobile library  dates:  service  suspended.  Get 
the East Riding library app to access e-books, e- 
magazines and e-audiobooks. 

Social Centre 481240 
Priory Vets 481005 

Police non-emergency 101 

ALMA printers 01377 255278 

There will be no further meetings until later in 2021. 

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter

Blue Post 488300 

Village Voice 488983 

Village School 488227 

Beeford PO & Store 488220 

Jonathan Owen 01262 420550 

Jane Evison 01964 534393 

Sir Greg Knight MP: 01377 812123 

Email: secretary@gregknight.com 

sothcottt@parliament.uk 

Street light problems 01482 395740 

Dog fouling 01482 396301 

Nuisance 01482 96380 

(antisocial behaviour) Vicar 488042 

Church warden 488647 Advice from customer service centre 

Parish Council 
Email: 

01964 603220 
northfrodpc@gmail.com 

01482 887888 

Christmas Cake Stall 
In aid of St Elgin’s Church and 

Candlelighters 
Thank you to everyone who supported us 

– we raised £350
Ann Briggs 

mailto:secretary@gregknight.com
mailto:sothcottt@parliament.uk
mailto:northfrodpc@gmail.com
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We have COVID-19 safety practices in place - ensuring a safe 

environment for our clients 

The following safety measures are in place: 

 Please ensure you wear a face covering at all times on our premises and adhere to social distancing

guidelines.

 If we are operating an open door policy we will only accept 1 person per pet.

 Please use hand hygiene stations when entering the building.

 Our preferred payment option is by card or online via our website.

 We may on occasion be operating a closed-door policy but our team will provide clear instruction on

what to do with your pet when you arrive.

 If you are self-isolating or experiencing any symptoms please DO NOT visit the practice and

reschedule or book an alternative video or telephone consultation.

https://www.prioryvet.co.uk/online-payment
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Parish Council News 

I am the newly appointed Clerk to the Council 
and would like to say ‘hello’ to you all in these 
very strange times and although I don’t live in 
the village, I will do my very best to keep its 
services running and deal with any issues 
that may arise. 

The Village Improvement Committee 
arranged for the purchase and erection of the 
Christmas tree now standing in the Milllenium 
Garden which has been well received by 
residents, everyone involved is greatly 
thanked. 

The new noticeboards are to be installed 
between Christmas and the New Year, with 
the old one from outside the Blue Post Inn to 
be recycled for use by the History Society. 

Councillor Duff has sadly retired from the 
Parish Council due to work commitments and 

the Parish Council thank him for his service 
over the years and wish him well in the future. 

The Parish Council are in the process of 
creating a Facebook page which will be 
administered by Councillors, further details 
will be published on the website 
www.northfrodinghampc.org 

The website is also where you’ll find copies 
of the minutes and accounts. 

Finally, the Parish Council would like to thank 
Paul Wright (former Clerk) for all his efforts 
during his time and I personally would like to 
thank him for giving me such a good 
handover. 

Wishing you all the very best for the New 
Year! 

Margaret Rose (Parish Clerk) 

http://www.northfrodinghampc.org/
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WOLDS WANDERERS  
Still no group walks but Ann and 
I get out when we can. On a 
gloriously sunny afternoon we 
did a favourite circuit of ours 
from Huggate, taking the 
Hawold Bridleway into 
Nettledale and returning along 
the Huggate Sheepwalk. We 
were intrigued to see several 
red kites and buzzards floating 
sociably overhead. 
Photo left – the view across to 
Millington Pasture 

On a rather damp Sunday, 
we set off from Bainton 
along the lane to Neswick 
and then onto Burn Butts, 
down into Cawkeld and back 
along the Green Lane via 
Bracken. 

Photo right – a misty view from 
Burn Butts across Cawkeld to 

Kilnwick 

Due to the heroic efforts of a dedicated group of volunteers 
including many of the village elders, working tirelessly in all 
weathers, the cemetery wall has been fully restored. 

“Thank you to everyone who bought raffle 

tickets for our Christmas draw. Thanks to you, 

we raised an amazing £532 for the PTFA!” 
Image from Hannah’s Facebook post of the Christmas draw 



From all of us at 

THE BLUE POST 

We wish all of our customers and fellow villagers a happy and healthy 

New Year. We are looking forward to welcoming you all again when it 

is safe to do so. 

In the meantime, we will continue to offer takeaway Pub Meals: 

Thursday, Friday and Saturday 5-7.30pm 

Sunday Lunch 12 – 4 

For more details see our Facebook page or call us on    

01262 488 300 

EVERY THURSDAY 

2 Course Winter Warmer 

Menu 

£10.00 

Please call us or check Facebook 

for Details 

SUNDAY 

ROASTS 

12 – 4pm 

Choice of Meats 

£9.85 / Small £6.50 

Weekly Desserts Specials £3.00 

each 



Update from Humberside Police “My Community Alert” is a free 
messaging system operated by 
Humberside Police and 
Humberside Fire & Rescue 
Service, giving you live information 
about incidents happening in your 
area 

 
Also follow us on 
www.twitter.com/@Humberbeat_ 
ERYN 

 

If you or your children have had 
new bikes or other expensive gifts                                                                                   
for Christmas, don’t forget you can 
register them on Immobilise. It is 
easy to register and upload photos 
of all your belongings to keep an up 
to date record in case they become 
lost or stolen. 

 
www.immobilise.com 

 
 

For current information and 
guidance on Covid-19 please visit 
(https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus). 
This is a ‘one stop shop’ for Covid- 
19 which is constantly being 
updated with the latest guidance 
from the government and health 
officials. 

 
Can I also ask that if you become 
aware of persons living in your 
communities that you deem are 
vulnerable or isolated who are not 
receiving any support from 
Government agencies or volunteer 
organisations you please let us 
know via our email address: 

 
BridlingtonTeamALLSTAFF@humberside.p 
nn.police.uk 

 

Please visit our website 
www.humberside.police.uk for the 
latest news & appeals, and find out 
more about My Community Alert. 

 

 

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter 

http://www.twitter.com/%40Humberbeat_ERYN
http://www.twitter.com/%40Humberbeat_ERYN
http://www.immobilise.com/
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
mailto:BridlingtonTeamALLSTAFF@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:BridlingtonTeamALLSTAFF@humberside.pnn.police.uk
http://www.humberside.police.uk/
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North Frodingham Y.C.A.  

(Yorkshire Countrywomen’s 

Association) 

I'm sure like me you're hoping that we 

can all get back to some kind of 

normal soon and with the arrival of the 

new vaccines let's hope that that will 

be the case.   

You can still find recipes, craft ideas 

and other information on the YCA 

website 

www.yorkshirecountrywomen.co.uk 

As soon as we know we can resume 

our meetings we will let you know, in 

the meantime we wish you all a happy 

and healthy 2021. 

Stay safe 

Kathryn Kell 

 

Notable dates in 2021  

Chinese New Year 12 – 14 Feb 

Shrove Tuesday 16 Feb 

Mothering Sunday 14 March 

British Summer Time 28 March 

Good Friday 2 April  

Easter Monday 5 April 

Ramadan 13 April 

Father’s Day 20 June 

British Summer Time ends 31 October 

 

 

 

Driving advice for winter weather 

Accidents are more likely when the 

roads are icy and the weather is 

unpredictable. Follow these tips to stay 

safe on the roads.  

 Allow extra time for winter 

journeys. 

 Plan routes around major roads, 

which are more likely to be 

cleared and gritted. 

 Try to get up at least 10 minutes 

early to give you time to de-ice 

the car. 
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Photos of their firework display kindly sent in by Helen Cherry 

Santa’s sleighride with accompanying elves, photos kindly sent in by Hannah Titcumb 

Thank you to everyone who popped out to see Santa and his elves come through the village to say hi! It was so 

lovely to see such beautiful smiles and hope that we brought a little festive cheer. 

We raised £148.15 for the school's PTFA! Thank you 

Hannah 
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STEPHEN HARRISON 

Family Butchers of Quality
We accept major credit cards 

Tel: Beeford 01262 488538  

Mob: 07766 176382

Local fed beef, lamb & pork.

Large discounts for the caterer and 
on all freezer packs.

Calling at North Frodingham on 
Tuesdays 3.30pm onwards and 
Saturdays 12.30pm onwards. 

 

Home cooked meats. 
Homemade  

pork pies, sausages, 
burgers & BBQ packs. 

 

Mr P.L. TURNER 

Local Builder 

New Development 

Conversions 

Extensions etc

Knutwood 

26A Main Street 

North Frodingham 

YO258LA 

01262 488958

Medibus and Dial a Ride 

Medibus contact number: 03456 445959        
Medibus..email: 
passengerbookings@eastriding.gov.uk 

Leven & Beeford Medical Practice 

have recently set up a 

Patient Participation Group 

If you would like to: 

Contribute to the continuous improvement of 

services 

Help improve communication between the 

practice and its patients 

Help patients to take more responsibility for 

their health 

….if you are aged 16 or over, 

We would like to hear from you 

Next meeting by Zoom 1pm 

Wednesday 13th January 

Telephone: 01964542155 or 01262 

488234 for further information  

mailto:passengerbookings@eastriding.gov.uk
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From the Ward Councillors 

First of all, may we wish you the very best for 2021 

and we hope it’s a better year for all of us as we 

continue to battle against Covid and hopefully the 

roll-out of the vaccines allow a return to a more 

normal life for everyone. 

Budget 

Over the next few weeks as councillors we will be 

considering the budget for 2021-2022 and the setting 

of Council Tax. Never before has there been so much 

uncertainty as to what the financial pressures will be 

moving forward as the costs of the pandemic 

continue, and the unknowns around unemployment, 

jobs and other impacts on our communities, not to 

mention Brexit!. One of the largest areas of 

expenditure is on Adult Social Care, with over 

£1million per week spent in the East Riding. The 

pressures on this budget grow yearly as the 

population ages and the effects of the pandemic on 

the older population and those in care have resulted 

in increased costs. The government has put some 

extra funding in to help but expects the rest to be met 

by allowing local authorities to increase their council 

tax by up to 3% on top of any other planned increase 

specifically to help fund social care. This means a cost 

to the local taxpayer if implemented, and local 

government is desperate to see the long-awaited 

green paper on adult social care funding which has 

been delayed time and time again. It is a national, 

cross-party problem, that must be concluded. 

The council continues to attempt to provide as many 

services as it can such as emptying the bins, fixing the 

roads, keeping schools and libraries open and with 

the loss of income from places such as leisure centres, 

will continue to be innovative in delivering its services 

in different ways. 

One thing is for certain, life is never going to be the 

same again. 

Devolution 

At the end of last year, we wrote about 
devolution, since then a piece has been printed 
in the winter edition of Your East Riding   which 
outlined the principle of what a Mayoral 
Combined Authority would mean for this area, 
however the explanation is rather basic and 
somewhat biased. 

If a Mayoral Combined Authority does progress 
creating another layer of government which will 
need funding, it is a position where there is no 
going back, and the initial agreement is one that 
will certainly change & grow over time. 

Our reason for writing is to draw attention to the 
lack of clarity over when & how residents of the 
East Riding will have the opportunity to comment 
on these proposals should they go ahead. This is 
something you may wish to write to Caroline 
Lacey, Chief Executive of ERYC & the Leader Cllr 
Richard Burton asking when the public 
consultation will take place in the process, 
assuming the government gives approval to the 
application for a Mayoral Combined Authority. 

Our continued promise to you is we will try and do 

our bit to ensure the services you want from your 

local council are provided as effectively as possible 

and please feel free to contact us at any time with any 

issues you may have, and we will try to help. 

Jane Evison, Paul Lisseter & Jonathan Owen 

MSD ELECTRICAL 
Mike Derham  07772 977 517 

NAPIT approved contractor 

For all your household electrical needs 

Mature Mayhem 

We hope everyone has had a good Christmas 

and has stayed safe and well.     

The best news we have is the Covid vaccine 

which will be available to us all soon, we hope. 

Perhaps then things will start to get back to 

normal and we will be able to return to Mature 

Mayhem. 

Watch this space. 

Joan
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Garden Services Beeford 
Hedges and trees trimmed 

Gardens cleared 
Fence repairs / Renew 
All rubbish removed 

Power wash patio/drives 

FULLY INSURED 
For your free quote 

Tel Michael on 
07766 086150

01482 866660 
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An Important Message from the Chairman of the NOW Community Action Group 
 
Dear Residents 

AD Annual Update November 2020 

What a year!!!  We never thought we would all have 
to cope with a worldwide pandemic that has 
dramatically changed our lives and the fear and 
concern it has brought to each and every one of us.   

Since the last update we sent you via the village 
newsletters last September the Now Community 
Action Group bank balance was £29,488.76.  We 
have refunded 3 donations totalling £240 and the 
current total stands at £29,248.76. 

The committee members agreed in 2017 to hold the 
funds for 5 years until 2022.  If it has not been used 
for a fighting fund the balance will be split between 
the 3 villages.   

Any refunds must be requested by 
email  angelamckie@outlook.com or post to Angela 
McKie, Inholmes Farm, Beeford, Driffield, East 
Yorkshire, YO25 8BG.  A stamped addressed 
envelope is also helpful please. The closing date for 
refunds is 31/12/2021.  The details are on the web 
site www.beefordagainstwasteplant.co.uk and also 
the latest bank statement and the last audited 
accounts under the heading Announcements.  

Please make sure any refund request includes your 
1) Receipt number 2) The date your donation was 
submitted the amount 3) If it was submitted by 
cash, cheque or bacs 4) The name of the person 
who donated and their address, email and contact 
tel number.  Please note we do not have internet 
banking and can only issue refunds by cheque.  

Stay safe and I hope some form of normal returns 
next year. 

Angela McKie 

NOW Community Action Group  

On behalf of the committee members David 
Goodwin, Diana Blanchard, Sally Young, Nick 
Muirhead and Catherine Terry 

Thank you 

Best Regards 

Angela McKie 

Inholmes Farm 
Beeford, Driffield 
East Yorkshire 
YO25 8BG 
Mobile 07803 623567 

 

St Elgin's Church 

Rector 

Rev. James Grainger-Smith  tel.01262 488042 

ChurchwardensChurch Wardens 

Mrs Kathryn Kell  tel.01262 488647 

Mrs Ann Briggs tel.01262 488420 

CHURCH SERVICES 

At the time of writing this the following service is 
planned for St. Elgin's but of course things may 
change due to the coronavirus. 
Sunday 24th January Service of Holy Communion at 
10am. 

There is also a service of communion at Beeford 
each Wednesday morning at 11.00am. 

Rev'd James will keep us updated via the 'Gateway 
to Holderness Parishes' Youtube channel each 
Friday afternoon, as to when and where Sunday 
services will be.  If you don't have access to the 
internet you can give Ann or myself a ring and we will 
hopefully be able to give you the information you 
require.   Rev'd James is still going to continue with 
his online service each Sunday, for the time being. 
 

NOTES 
A big thankyou to Ann and David Briggs for holding 
a festive cake stall on 12th December.  Ann made 
lots of lovely things to eat and the money raised was 
shared between the church and Candlelighters. 
 
As we weren't able to hold the usual crib service this 
year Rev'd Shirley Hebden organised the 'Frod. 
Window Wander' which has been a great success 
with 41 windows and a farm gate being festively 
decorated. Many families have wandered around the 
village to enjoy the displays and it is hoped to repeat 
it again next year along with the crib service.  Many 
thanks to Rev'd Shirley and to all of those who 
helped to make it a success. 

Sadly in December we learnt of the death of 
Brigadier Alan Simmons, Alan was both cheerful and 
charming, he and his wife Bobby joined the PCC in 
1986, he was the Deanery Synod rep. from 1989 and 
became the PCC secretary in 1996.  Alan will be 
missed by his friends in the church and our thoughts 
and prayers are with his many friends and family at 
this time. 

Kathryn 

 

mailto:angelamckie@outlook.com
http://www.beefordagainstwasteplant.co.uk/
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Driffield Navigation Trust 
In aid of the restoration and upkeep of the historic Driffield Canal 

 Lady Jayne can carry 12 people  Driffield Navigator can carry up to 10 people 

Boat Trips on Driffield Canal 
Depart from Frodingham Landing 

Experience beautiful countryside and wildlife not seen from the roadside. 

New for hire at Frodingham Landing: Family paddleboard, 

canoe and rowing boat with or without engine 
For more information contact 01262 488599/07770 937772 or 01377 270508 or visit www.driffieldnavigationtrust.org 

Lady Jayne 

Navigator 

http://www.driffieldnavigationtrust.org/
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